DESIGN & ACCESS STATEMENT FOR GOUND AND BASEMENT 

2 MALDEN ROAD
1 Amount
The proposal is for the creation of two new residential units form a ground floor shop and associated basement storage and ‘bed-sit’ premises.

Currently the gross floor of the ground floor shop is 30.8sqm. The basement Storage area including vaults is 44.75 sq m. The ‘bed-sit’ has a gross floor area of 30sqm.

The New residential units will have gross floor areas of 63.75sqm for the Basement unit and 30.8 sqm plus 8.63 sqm in the Basement for the Ground floor unit

2. Layout
The basement unit is laid out placing the Kitchen and Bathroom to the rear with mechanical ventilation and the opening up of the former front area provides daylight and ventilation to the habitable rooms.

The Ground floor unit occupies the former shop unit including the separate ‘Night Store’. The bathroom for the unit is placed in the basement accessible by an internal staircase.

Both units conform to Residential Development Standards Chapter 40

3. Scale
The two units provide two decent sized living units within the former commercial part of the larger property.

4. Landscaping
The front area is opened out to give light back to the former window openings. Railings in painted steel matching those on adjacent properties on Prince of Wales Road enclose the new area. 

5. Appearance
The details of railings and the new frontage match details on neighbouring properties. The new fenestration maintains a shop front scale to Malden Road and to Prince of Wales Road with timber framed double-glazing obscured to Malden Road at street level.

6. Use
The shop was last operational six years ago and has been advertised for letting since. The Shop is part of a long parade of shops, which are not part of a designated ‘Town Local Shopping Area’

There are alternative shopping facilities in the area.

7. Access 
It is well situated for access to the public Transport services of Kentish Town West over ground Station and Kentish Town underground stations. 

Bus services stop regularly outside the property

Access is level at pavement level entrances and therefore makes the dwelling suitable for disabled use.

Consultation with the duty officer has encouraged the application of this proposal as being an improvement on the existing arrangement of the building.

Mark Prizeman – 1st March 2010
